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January 4, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits the West Point Treatment Plant Half-Century Assessment Report that will benefit the public by ensuring that West Point will continue to provide reliable operations for the coming decades. The report was prepared in accordance with Motion 14882.

The report assesses changes in the operating context over West Point’s 50 year history, current and projected capacity constraints, and potential system vulnerabilities, and how well positioned the plant is to meet these challenges in the future. 

Specifically, the report addresses the following future conditions:

· Additional capacity may be needed to handle projected solids loadings based on anticipated population growth. The Treatment Plant Flows and Loadings Study that is underway will further evaluate these needs. 
· In addition, climate-driven changes may result in more frequent wet weather flows. It will be important to continue to monitor climate change projections and ensure treatment plant reliability through ongoing asset management planning and practices.
· Along with near-term solids loadings, nutrient removal could also impact operations at West Point. The need for new equipment related to future regulations could present challenges due to costs and land-based limitations at West Point.
· Aging infrastructure and wet weather flow management reliability are key areas of vulnerability for West Point and a more thorough evaluation of facilities is recommended. The Treatment Plant Flows and Loadings Study and the concurrent review of the Strategic Asset Management Plan will further evaluate these areas. 



The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The report furthers the King County Strategic Plan environmental sustainability goal of safeguarding natural resources and the environment by providing a road map for West Point to continue to operate reliably and protect water quality. 
· The report furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal to plan and prepare for the likely impacts of climate change on County-owned facilities and infrastructure by ensuring West Point is prepared to handle climate change-related changes that may affect flow volumes in the future.

The Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks presented information to the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee in June and December of 2017. Comments and questions from those meetings were considered in the development of the report. 

It is estimated that the report required 300 staff hours to produce, costing $22,500. The estimated printing cost for this report is nominal.

Thank you for considering this report. The findings and recommendations will help King County residents by ensuring the West Point Treatment Plant operates reliably, and continues to protect public health and the environment for decades to come.

If you have any questions about this report, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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